
 

Dear Parents & Carers, 

We come to the end of another busy, happy half-term.  It has been such a joy to have all the children back in their 
classrooms.  Learning has been going well and pupils from across the school have impressed us all with their         
determination to do their very best and their engagement with learning across the curriculum.   

Halfway through the term, we invited the WMAT School Improvement Director into school to sit in on lessons in all 
of the classes as part of our external monitoring practice.  She was as impressed with the children as we have been, 
stating in her report, 

“As noted in previous visits the mutually respectful relationships in all classes both between adults and chil-
dren and children with their peers is noticeable and significantly contributes to a very effective learning envi-
ronment where all feel valued and able to ‘try’ even when they may be uncertain.  Children across the school, 
from the oldest to the youngest, display an excellent attitude towards their learning. They are fully  engaged 
during the lessons, speak confidently about what they are doing and why and happily challenge themselves 
and each other.” 

We have a few staff changes from next half-term.  Mrs Paice is leaving and is replaced as a part time teaching      
assistant by Mrs Tyrell.  Mrs Alvarez has taken on the role of play worker at After School Care. (Our heartfelt thanks 
to Mrs Williams who temporarily stepped into this role so that we could keep the provision running until we 
were able to fill the vacancy.) Both new staff members will also be supporting with midday supervision. 

We are all looking forward to the next half-term, the final one of this academic year.  Hopefully we will see some 
finer weather over the rest of the summer term!  There will continue to be a strong  focus on learning right up to the 
summer holiday and we are planning all sorts of lovely things for the children in school.  We  are very much hoping 
that guidelines will allow us to share some of those things, like Sports Day events and Leavers Assembly, with      
parents & carers by inviting you into school.  We will keep you updated as guidance for schools changes. 

In the meanwhile, and on behalf of all the staff here at school,                             
I wish you all a safe and happy half-term  holiday, 

Kindest regards, 

Jane O’Sullivan (Headteacher) 

Best Class  

Attendance this half 

term: 

Acorn: 98% 

Children return to 
school on  

Monday 
7th June 
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Buster in Willow Class is taking part in a national campaign called Move for   
Tourettes to raise money to support the charity Tourettes Action.  We finished 
the half-term by coming together as a school (grouped in our bubbles) to join 
Buster in a one-mile run to mark this important campaign.  Thank you Buster, 

for bringing us all together and raising our awareness.  Wonderful! 

BUSTER’S MOVE FOR TOURETTES CHARITY CHALLENGE 



 



 



 

In art we have been learning all about colours and     
colour mixing. We created our own colour wheels and 
learned how to make secondary and tertiary colours 

from primary colours.  

In English we have been 
really enjoying our class 

book the Fox and the 
Star. As we read the 

book, we made predic-
tions about what we 

thought might happen 
next at different points 
throughout the story . 
We wrote to the Fox to 

give him ideas about 
what he should do next. 

 

In maths we have been learning about time 
and money. We used real coins to practice 
paying for something with our friends and 
giving the correct change.  

We were invited to a party by Mr Fox and we made our own fox 
masks to wear!  



 

We have been really enjoying our 
topic ‘Enchanted Woodland’ we 
went to explore the millennium field 
and enjoyed doing drawings, taking 
measurements and tree rubbings 
and reading the labels of all of the 
unusual trees we found.   
We also measured different trees in 
our school field and worked out 
their age from the circumference of 
their trunk.  

We have been so fortunate this term to have had Mrs Gordon in working 
with us to improve our outdoor learning space. We have enjoyed growing 
plants from seeds and planting different herbs and flowers outside.  



 

In Willow 

Class… 

We have had a wonderful term full of learning, exploring, and having fun. We have thoroughly 
enjoyed our ‘Might Metals’ theme this term and it has supported our learning in many areas… 

Our work during this topic has helped us to develop many new skills, allowed us to build and cre-
ate new and wonderful masterpieces and encouraged us to step outside of our ‘comfort zones’.   

To launch our topic 

we made our very 

own Iron Man.     He 

is up on display and 

keeps an eye on us 

to make sure we are 

learning!  

We do have to keep 

the metal away 

from him thought 

as he constantly 

nibbles it! 

We also have explored many different sketching   techniques and enjoyed becoming immersed in 

our art lessons.   I think you will agree the results look wonderful!! 

We really enjoyed sketching the Iron Man and 

putting our own twist on him. We changed cer-

tain features such as his eyes, ears and nose!  



Creating our very own ‘wind chimes’ 

We were SO excited to plan, create and make our very own metal wind chimes. It has been great to 
have a Design Technology focus this term. Thank you to everyone who donated metal items- we 
could not have done it without you! 
We worked through our planning process first. We discussed different designs, angles, shapes,   
metals and locations initially.  We then moved onto the planning and sketching of our projects.  

Identifying our different items and metals ready to use… 

Some of our final master pieces ... 



 

We have had a busy and fun packed term 5 in Oak class.  

It has been delightful to be back in school for a whole term and there has been fun, laughter and 

of course lots of learning. 

Oak Class News 

Humanities 
The children have thoroughly enjoyed our Humanities theme of ‘A Child’s War.   
We read ‘Goodnight Mr Tom’ and also extracts from ‘The Diary of Anne Frank’.  

Have a look at some of the fantastic work the children have produced. 

 
WW2 Timelines 

Top tips to survive ‘The Blitz’ 



Henry Moore Shelter Art 



 

Science 
Balloon Kebabs 
This term we have been focussing on Science investigations. It has been so beneficial to 
be ‘hands on’ with our experiments and this has helped us to develop our understanding 
of different scientific concepts. 

Non Newtonian Fluid investigation 

Royal Mail stamp design competition 
In Oak, we participated in the Royal Mail's Heroes Stamp Design Competition. This involved 
the children designing their own stamp to honour the heroes of the coronavirus pandemic. 

Most of the balloon is stretched evenly, but there are two points 
where the rubber is least stretched. The tied section and the 

darker patch at the opposite side of the balloon have the lowest 
surface  tension. Most of the balloon is under high tension, so 
attempting to push the skewer through just makes the balloon 
pop. At the low   tension sections it is possible to make a small 

hole without breaking the overall surface of the balloon. 

When you mix cornflour with water, the large cornflour particles remain suspended in the liquid. When you stir the       
mixture slowly it acts like a liquid because the suspended particles have time to move past each other. When you put   

sudden stress on the mixture, the water quickly flows out of the area but the particles do not have enough time to 
move out of the way – making the mixture act like a solid. 



 

 

 

Dear Parents and Carers 

How great to be able to say that there has been a whole term of 
face to face education!  Our thanks must go to all of the staff for 
their commitment and support of our children. 

As governors we have continued to meet and to attend training although, sadly, our visits into 
the school are still virtual and so we miss the interaction with the different classes, staff and 
children. 

Due to increased work Frazer Argyros-Farrell has resigned as one of our Parent Governors 
as he felt it would be difficult to keep to the commitments that role entails. We are, however, 
extremely      fortunate that a volunteer to replace him as Parent Governor has now been for-
mally appointed and so I hope you will join me in welcoming Holly Cringle to our Academic 
Committee. 

However if anyone would like to join the Academic Committee as a Governor we do still have 
several vacancies … 

We hope that everyone has a great half-term break – fingers crossed that the weather stays 
fine for us all. 

Kind regards 

Paul Manthorpe  

Chair of Governors 

Early years in ACORN Class 
You should all be aware that, with the full support of the Lo-
cal Authority, we are seeking approval from the Department 
for Education (DfE) to extend our current early years provision 
to include nursery children.  We are very excited about this 
and believe that it will be of real benefit to the school and the 
local community.   
Although any applications for places can only be made on a  provisional basis until 
we recieve confirmation of approval from the DFE, we are inviting such applications 
from parents/carers who wish their nursery aged child (3 years and above) to start 
with us in nursery this coming September.   
If you know anyone who may be interested in applying for a nursery place, please do 
spread the word. Application forms can be requested through the school office or    
accessed via our school website at http://www.sibford-gower.oxon.sch.uk/nursery-
provision.html  

GOVERNOR’S CORNER 

http://www.sibford-gower.oxon.sch.uk/nursery-provision.html
http://www.sibford-gower.oxon.sch.uk/nursery-provision.html


 

Here is some feedback the class gave to Oliver: 

‘Teach some more – it was great’ 

‘Very professional’ 

‘I love your method of teaching’ 

‘You are very passionate about Science’ 

‘I really enjoyed the game’ 

A special mention... 

Oliver M in Year 6 planned and taught a practical, investigative 
science lesson to the whole of Oak Class.  He checked their prior 
knowledge and then introduced the task which involved  creating 
a game using copper wire, electrical circuits and a buzzer.  The 
children had a wonderful time and their new teacher gave them 
individual feedback by marking their work!  Brilliant! 

Harry D in Acorn Class went out with his 
family on a rural bike ride.  He managed 
a 20 mile circular around the villages 
near Burford!   

All of our children are wonderful, but sometimes they do things that we think deserve 

Nancy M in Oak Class has spent many hours on the sewing machine 
sewing facemasks for teddy bears and then selling them for £2.50 each 

with the plan to donate to a Covid charity.  

 
She has sold them to 
family and friends as 
far away as America, 
raising £150 which 
she has donated to 
The Red Cross India 

Appeal.  

She even made a special 
mask for Ms O’Sullivan’s 

bear, Putney Bridges!   
It fits  perfectly!   

Putney thinks that he will 
probably love Nancy  

forever! 

 
      
 


